MANGOOLA
OPEN CUT

GLENCORE

28 January 2016

Attention Director- Resource Assessments

Planning Services- Department of Planning and Environment
GPO BOX 39

Sydney NSW 2001

Sir/ Madam,

RE: Submission- Proposed Dolwendee Quarry Project- SSD 6519

On the 10t December 2015 Mangoola Coal received a letter from Adam Bishop (Senior Environmental
Consultant KMH Environmental) advising that the Proposed Dolwendee Quarry Project (SSD 6519) was
on public exhibition until 1t February 2016.

Mangoola Coal has been operational since 2010 in accordance with Project Approval 06_0014. Over this
time Mangoola Coal has refined its environmental management and impact mitigation measures to limit the
impacts on near neighbours and the surrounding community.

Mangoola Coal requests that consistent environment and community management and performance
measures are applied to the proposed quarry, commensurate with the risk of impacts occurring.

Mangoola Coal has reviewed the information contained in the various Environmental technical studies.

Mangoola Coal does not object to the proposed State Significant Development, however, if the proposed
quarry is approved, Mangoola Coal requests that consideration be given to applying appropriate conditions
to address the following:

1. Mangoola Coal owns an approved Biodiversity Offset on land adjacent to the proposed
development. The biodiversity values on this offset land must be protected from the indirect impacts
of the proposed quarry activities.

2. The outcomes of the air quality, noise and blasting studies demonstrate that possible cumulative
impacts may exist. Measures should be taken to:

a. Monitor local air quality and noise to determine the quarry contribution;
b. Consult with Mangoola Coal when blasting is going to occur to ensure that cumulative
impacts are managed and blasts do not occur simultaneously.

For any questions regarding the submission, please don't hesitate to contact me on the below details.

Kind Regards,

"

.~ Tony Israel
Operations Manager
Mangoola Coal
Mobile: +61 0488 242 298
Email: Tony.Israel@glencore.com.au
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